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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

January 19, 2022 
Safety Complex 

7:00 PM 
 

Committee Members Present:  Chair Michael DiPietro, Road Agent Michael Dross, Dan 
Carpenter and Sgt. Kevin Cashman 
 
Call to Order:  Chair DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sgt. Cashman reported 135 motor vehicle stops, eight (8) summonses, 17 arrests (12 from 
motor vehicle stops and eight DWI), and 21 motor vehicle crashes.  Sgt. Cashman noted an 
increase in DWI over last month and road conditions from storms.  He said the town roads were 
good during the storm, but he was concerned with the response from the State.  Londonderry 
Turnpike had 100 cars off the road and was temporarily shut down. 
 
Road Agent Report 
 
Road Agent Dross reported water issues, some frozen ditches and icy spots.  A few pot holes 
will need patching when it warms up and trees are being monitored.  He hopes to get the crane 
for a day for tree work.  The Auburn Village School pick up and drop off volume continues to be 
monitored as traffic is backing up onto adjacent roadways and emergency vehicles may have 
difficulty. 
 
Approval of Minutes – December 15, 2021 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to approve the December 15, 2021 meeting minutes seconded by 
Mr. Dross.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM.  Mr. Carpenter seconded the 
motion.  With all in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer 
Recording Secretary 


